
 
 

 

VICTOR HEAD CORRESPONDENCE—TYPED FROM ORIGINAL 

 
409 Bensal Road 

Hatboro, PA 19040 
Wednesday 2 May 2007 

 
 
Dear Barbara [Cater] --- 

 
Patty says you two met recently.  GOOD!  Besides telling you more about her Foster family, 

she can probably give you many more names of school children who went to school to Miss 
McClain and Hazel Hohanshelt.  Here are a few more I remember: 
 

Maxine Pearce (ugh) 
Ray Pearce who used to play Tom Sawyer-like stuff with me 

Imogene Borne 
 
Of course I shouldn’t leave out Mary Denny.  I don’t know where she went to school but we 

had our adventures.  The Denny Ranch was in Sacratero Valley just across Deer Creek from 
the Kosmon buildings and a little closer to the Sweetwater River.  I think I already sent you 

the three issues of GRIST covering the Sweetwater. 
 
Insert map here. 

 
At age 89 my map-making is crude.  I wish I could be certain that it is Deer Creek that starts 

on the east slope of Bell Bluff and that Sacratero Valley was where I’ve shown it.  DENNYs 
should be in the 1920 census. 

 
Less than two weeks to prepare my Mother’s Day sermon and I’m getting’ cold feet! 
          God Bless, 

 
 Vic Head 

          


